FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION 445 TWELFTH STREET, SW WASHINGTON, DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU AUDIO DIVISION APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 HOME PAGE: www.fcc.gov/mb/audio/

JUN 20 2817

ENGINEER: GARY A. LOEHRS TELEPHONE: (202) 418-2700 FACSIMILE: (202) 418-1410/1411 MAIL STOP: 1800B3

INTERNET ADDRESS: Gary.Loehrs@fcc.gov

Multicultural Expo Center 415 Main Street Little Rock, AR 72201

Re:

KINC-LP, Little Rock, AR Facility ID No. 195289 Multicultural Expo Center File No. BNPL-20131114ANU

Dear Applicant:

This is in reference to the above application and the request for an additional extension of the construction permit period received on June 15, 2017. For the reasons stated below, the request for an additional extension will be denied.

Section 73.3598 of the Commission's Rules¹ allow extension of an original LPFM construction permit for an additional 18 months. The permit was extended on February 26, 2016. No subsequent or additional extensions are provided for. Tolling of the construction permit deadline can be requested under certain specific conditions that prevent construction due to causes not under control of the permittee. These causes include acts of God (such as floods, tornados, hurricanes, or earthquakes), administrative and judicial challenges to the permit's grant, or a pending request for international coordination. Tolling requests should be submitted 30 days before the permit's expiration.

Accordingly, in light of the above, the request for an additional extension of the construction permit period for BNPL-20131114ANU IS HEREBY DENIED. These actions are taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 0.283.

Sincerely,

James D. Bradshaw Deputy Chief Audio Division Media Bureau

¹ 47 C.F.R. § 73.3598.



Unifying Culture, Education and Opportunity for All A 501(C)3 Non-Profit

www.multiculturalexpocenter.org

212 Center Street, 7th Floor, Little Rock Arkansas 72201

Office: 501-801-1970

June 15, 2017, 2016

To: Federal Communications Commission

445 12th Street S.W., Washington, DC 20554

Dear: Mr. Gary hoedr

Attention: Media Bureau & Audio Division & (Mr. Gary Loedrs)

SUBJECT: REQUEST for Low Power FM Construction Permit Extension due to son cancer

I am writing this letter to request and hoping to obtain an extension on my NEW LOW POWER FM Construction Permit that was granted on Feb. 3, 2015 by the FCC to my non-profit **Multicultural Expo Center**, which will expire August 3, 2017. **Requesting Construction Permit EXTENSION.**

Application reference 20131114ANU My Filing Number: 981-696 Low Power FM 97.9/FCC Channel 250

Due to severe illness that had fallen upon our family member early last 2015, I could not begin to express to you the hardship and adversity that have been bestowed upon us. My son who is only in his early 20 is battling cancer. I cannot stay focus on anything, but his recovery and still today. We had to relocate him into our home late last year, so we can care and assist him during this challenging time in his life. I greatly appreciate your understanding and I hope that I can get one final extension.

My son was looking forward to working with us on this wonderful positive initiative in educating, saving and changing a young life through continue education of health and wellness education. It's been a nightmare and it so difficult to focus on anything else. I read my actual permit granted and noticed that I only have 18 months before my construction permit expired. Please pardon me for any errors on this letter.

Thank you so much in advance for your consideration and understanding in our family emergency. It's been truly a rough past 2 years for our family and his young siblings. He will have his second major surgery next month. Again, thank you so much. Please keep our son you in prayers.

Sincerely,

Supha Xayprasith-Mays

Cell: 479-685-3272 Office: 501-801-1970 supha@inclusionmagazine.com